
Dear Parents and Students, 

Thank you to parents Liane and Francois for today’s delicious ‘Special 
Lunch’. 

Congratulations to our four public speakers – Archie, Jordy, Jamie and 
Zayd – who represented our school so well last Friday at The Gulaga 
Community of Schools Public Speaking Day.  There were ten speakers in 
each division (representing Narooma, Bermagui, Cobargo, Central Tilba and 
Bodalla schools).  Jordy and Zayd both finished fifth and Jamie and Archie 
both third in their divisions.  Their combined effort saw our school finish as 
the runner up to Bermagui School.  Each child should be very proud of their 
contribution. 

Congratulations (again!) to Angela whose entry in the recent Tailwaggers 
competition was a winner.  Angela’s prize was delivered to the school this 
week. 

Thank you to all parents who returned the Kids Matter and Scripture 
Surveys to the school.  A detailed analysis of the Kids Matter survey is included 
in this Newsletter.  I will be taking this data to Canberra tomorrow where I 
am attending the ‘Getting Started’ day.  I will be accompanied by one of our 
Action Team members, Cindy Cunningham.  This will be a planning day for 
our implementation of the program next year. 

The Scripture survey was well returned by parents.  Of the 30 replies, 12 were in favour of 
Scripture, while 18 were not.  Although the majority were 
opposed to Scripture lessons, I am still required to provide a 
Scripture time for those in favour.  Scripture is an entirely 
voluntary lesson, so no child will be forced to attend.  I will 
therefore be making enquiries regarding Scripture for next year. 

On Friday of this week I am required to attend a Far South 
Coast Principals’ Meeting in Narooma.  Mr Markham will teach 
the class in my absence both tomorrow and Friday.  

This week the parent information for mathematics focuses on 
Year Five. 

For the Primary Class, don’t forget that we will be going to 
Canberra next Wednesday, November 25th. On Thursday 
of this week, I will be having a question and answer session 
with the Class to make sure they are ready.  It should be a 
great three days in the national capital. 

    Have a good week, regards, John Carter, Principal. 
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NUMBER – Fractions and Decimals; Patterns and Algebra – YEAR FIVE  
. 

Please note that the information presented in this Newsletter is of a general nature.  For specific information related to 

your child, it is recommended that you speak with your child’s teacher. 

By the end of Year Five, a child should be able to – 
 

Fractions and Decimals 
 Compare and order fractions with denominators 2, 3, 4, 5, 6, 8, 10, 12 and 100; 

 Express mixed numerals as improper fractions and vice versa; 

 Model and represent strategies to add and subtract fractions with the same denominator; 

 Apply the place value system to represent thousandths as decimals; 

 Compare, order and represent decimals with up to 3 decimal places. 
 

Patterns and Algebra 
 Identify, continue, create and describe increasing and decreasing number patterns with fractions, decimals and 

whole numbers; 

 Find missing numbers in number sentences involving multiplication or division on one or both sides of the equals 

sign. 



 WE HOPE TO SEE ALL STUDENTS AND THEIR PARENTS THERE. 

 STUDENTS SHOULD BE IN CLEAN, FULL SCHOOL UNIFORM. 

 BE THERE NO LATER THAN 5.45 , FOR A PROMPT 6.00PM START. 

P R E S E N T A T I O N  N I G H T  

T U E S D A Y ,  D E C E M B E R  1 5 T H  
I N  T H E  B I G  H A L L ,  C E N T R A L  T I L B A  

Many thanks to Adele 
(Bob’s Mum) for 

organizing the P&C’s 
Christmas Raffle.    

Many thanks also to all 
the businesses in Tilba 
who have generously 
donated all the prizes. 

Ticket sales are going well 
and we ask that everyone 

try and sell as many as 
possible (don’t just buy 

them all yourselves!), and 
let Linda know if you 
need more tickets.  

LET’S MAKE THIS A 
REALLY GOOD 
FUNDRAISER! 

ALL tickets must be 
returned before 

Presentation Night, even 
if they have not been 

sold. 

RAFFLE 

TICKETS 
Wednesday, December 2nd, 9am - 12.45pm 
Wednesday, December 9th, 9am - 12.45pm 

 

The timetable for these two days is as follows: 
 

9.00-9.10am Arrive at school (be sure to bring a hat). 
9.15am Bell rings and lessons commence for the day (parents are 

welcome to stay as long as necessary for their child to be 
settled). 

10.45am Five minute fruit break in their classroom.  Children should 
bring a piece of fruit or vegetable. 

11.00am Bell rings for a 20 minute break.  Children should bring 
recess snacks and a water bottle (NO lollies, chewing gum 
or sugary drinks permitted). 

11.20am Bell rings and lessons recommence. 
12.20am Children eat lunch in their classroom.  Children should 

bring lunch and a water bottle (NO lollies, chewing gum or 
sugary drinks permitted). 

12.30pm Bell rings for a 20 minute break. 
12.45pm  Parents should collect their pre-school children. 
 

Parents, please note that on the first orientation day our ‘School 
Information Kit’ will be distributed by Linda in the office.  This kit 
includes our School Information Booklet, school enrolment form, bus 
transport form, private vehicle conveyance subsidy form (if applicable), 
uniform order form, plus other information for parents of children 
starting school next year, all contained in a library bag.  If you have any 
questions or queries whatsoever, please do not hesitate to ask. 

KINDERGARTEN 2016 

ORIENTATION DAYS 





BUNNINGS FUNDRAISER ROSTER 
SUNDAY, NOVEMBER 29TH, 2016 

 

This is the roster so far … many thanks to those who have 
offer to help. 

If you haven’t helped with a fundraiser for a while, maybe 
this is your time to have a turn at it as everyone’s 

child(ren) benefits. 
 

If you can help in one of the time slots that has only a 
couple of helpers, please send this note back with your 

name(s) added in the appropriate space. 
 

If for some reason you can’t make your allotted time slot, 
please get someone to fill it in your place, 

DON’T just leave it unfilled. 
Set up and start selling 8-9am  (or 
part of) 
Kylea, Craig, Sandy, Megan, Shelley 

9-11am (or part of) 

Kylea, Megan, Shelley, Pat,  

Clover (from 10) 
 

11am-1pm (or part of) 

Shelley, Grahame, Nicky 

Kylea (til 12ish), Clover (til 12.30),  

 

1-3pm (or part of) 

Grahame, Jo, 

Adele (from 2), Kathy (from 2) 

NOTE: This spot only as 2 people on 
at the busiest time from 1-2pm - we 
need more help here! 
 

3pm-5pm (or part 
of) Finish selling 
and pack up  
Adele 
Kathy 

Please add to this form with your name(s) and 
available/preferable time(s) and send back ASAP. 

 
If your available/preferable times are different to the above 
time slots, please just mark down when you are available. 

Please help as much as you possibly can, and 
remember ~ 

 

Many Hands Make Light Work !! 



NOTES TO RETURN PAGE(S) 

CANTEEN MENU 

BY MY HEAVEN ON EARTH CAFÉ 
Complete order form and return to school by THURSDAY morning 9AM with correct payment (cash only). 

NO late orders will be accepted (Friday is TOO late) !   (Note: pricing is for school canteen only) 

Lunch orders will be delivered for lunch on Friday . 

 STUDENT NAME(S):STUDENT NAME(S):STUDENT NAME(S): 
  

ITEM 
CHILD’S NAME IF MORE 

THAN ONE CHILD 

 

ITEM COST 

  

QTY 

  

TOTAL 

Jam Sandwich   $2.00     

Vegemite Sandwich  $2.00   

Honey Sandwich  $2.00   

Ham & Cheese Sandwich  $3.50   

Veg Wrap  $3.50   

Plain Beef Pie  $3.50   

Veg Pastie  $3.50   

Pizza Pastie  $3.00   

Chicken Pie  $4.00   

Garlic Bread  $2.00   

Cut Veg Box  $3.00   

Cut Fruit Box  $3.00   

Frozen Yoghurt  $2.00   

Jelly Cup  $2.00   

Sultanas  $1.50   

Today’s Slice  $3.00   

                                        TOTAL AMOUNT ENCLOSED $ 

NEW PERMISSION NOTE REQUIRED FOR CHANGE OF DATE DUE 

TO WET WEATHER LAST WEEK 
INFANTS CLASS (K/1/2) FARM & CEMETERY EXCURSION 

NOW ON THIS THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 19TH 

THIS Thursday, November 19th, the Infants Class will be going on an excursion to Hoyer’s dairy and farm and 

the Tilba Cemeteries.   Transport will be by bus.  We will leave the school at 9.20am and return in time for lunch.  

Children will need to take their fruit, recess snacks, water bottle and hat.  Children DO NOT need to wear school 

uniform, but should wear older clothes, gum boots or enclosed footwear.  A change of clothes in their bag might 

be advisable in case of getting wet or muddy. 

If you have not already done so, please return this new permission note TOMORROW. 

 

CHANGE OF DATE - PERMISSION NOTE - INFANTS CLASS ONLY 

FARM & CEMETERY EXCURSION - NEXT THURSDAY, NOVEMBER 19TH 

 

I give permission for my child(ren)  ………………………………………………..………………………  

to participate in an educational excursion as detailed above. 

 

Signed parent/caregiver ………………………..……………………………………….  Date …………………... 
 



Community Notice Board 
Please note: the NSW Department of Education and Training does not endorse any 

product or service advertised in this newsletter. 

BUNNINGS BATEMANS BAY BBQ P&C 

FUNDRAISER - Sunday, November 29th.  

Lots of help will be needed and this will be a 

BIG fundraiser. By doing fundraisers like this 

the P&C are able to subsidise things like the 

Primary Class excursion to Canberra (over 

$3,000 P&C contribution), making it so much 

more affordable for parents and students.  A 

roster is in this newsletter, so please add your 

name where extra help is needed. 
VOLUNTARY SCHOOL  CONTRIBUTIONS, 

STUDENT ACCIDENT INSURANCE AND P&C 

MEMBERSHIP - If you have not paid these as yet 

this year, please do so ASAP.  Voluntary School 

Contributions are $40/student or $70/family, Student 

Accident Insurance is $10/student (the P&C have 

covered every student 24/7 even if you have not paid 

this), and P&C Membership is only $5/family. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM - If you would like to 

purchase any school uniform, please contact Linda on 

4473 7210 or email at centrtilba-

p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au, for an order form. 

QUOTA INTERNATIONAL TRIVIA NIGHT - Club 

Narooma, Function Room.  Friday, November 20th, 7pm 

for 7.30pm start.  Non members who live locally must be 

signed in by a member.  To book a table phone Sue 

Sansom on 0407 503 999.  Light supper provided.  

Proceeds to Narooma Public School. 

2015 MAYOR’S WRITING COMPETITION - The 

ESC libraries would like to thank every student who 

entered their story into the 2015 Mayor’s Writing 

Competition.  Each of the 330 entries was read by the 

judges who had a hard time deciding the winners.  

Everyone can be proud of their contribution.  The stories 

were enjoyed and ESC libraries want to encourage 

everyone to continue to have fun writing.  For inspiration, 

visit your library for lots of new books to borrow and, in 

December, you can join the Summer Reading Club.  Keep 

an eye out for the chance to read lots and maybe pick up a 

prize this Christmas holidays. 


